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1. Introduction 

1.1 The Twenty-eighth Health Assembly in resolution WHA28.47^" requested the Director-General 
"to continue and intensify health assistance to refugees and displaced persons in Cyprus in 
addition to any assistance made available within the framework of the efforts of the 
Coordinator of United Nations Humanitarian Assistance in Cyprus and report to the Twenty-
ninth World Health Assembly on such assistance". 

1.2 The Director-General's report to the Twenty—eighth World Health Assembly (document 
A28/26) provided information on the action taken to meet the Government's public health needs 
during the early phase of the emergency. The present report deals with the joint UNHCR/WHO 
actions during the period from January 1975 to March 1976 in response to requests from the 
Government for health assistance to refugees and displaced persons in the Island. 

2. Assistance provided in 1975 

2.1 On 10 January 1975 the United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees in his capacity as 
Coordinator of United Nations Humanitarian Assistance in Cyprus, launched his second appeal to 
the international community at large for an additional contribution of US$ 9 million to meet 
the basic needs of refugees and displaced persons. In that appeal it was estimated that 
US$ 600 000 was necessary to provide further emergency medical assistance for over 200 000 
persons particularly at risk in the winter months. 

2.2 The Organization recruited under its regular budget a number of consultants to help the 
authorities concerned in the North and South Sectors of Cyprus in assessing the health 
situation and in identifying the priority needs in the public health field. These consultants 
visited Cyprus as follows: 

(a) a public health adviser for three weeks in March/April 1975; 

(b) the regional adviser in maternal and child health for one week in June/July 1975; 

(c) the regional adviser in laboratory health services for one week in june/july 1975; 
and 

(d) a senior public health administrator for six weeks in July/August 1975. 

During their assignments the WHO consultants worked in close collaboration with the health 
administrations in the North and South Sectors, the Cyprus Red Cross, the UNHCR Mission, the 
representatives of UNDP and WFP, and all the administrative services concerned with relief 
measures in the Island. 
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2.3 Cash contributions from UNHCR for US$ 30 000 were made to the Organization in March 1975 
to provide the equipment and supplies for three health laboratori es in the North Sector as 
recommended by the WHO Consultant in Microbiology who visited Cyprus in December 1974. 

2.4 Cash contributions from UNHCR in the amount of US$ 300 000 were made in July 1975 and 
another contribution of US$ 300 000 was made in November 1975 to enable the Organization to 
continue its active role in the provision of the required medical supplies and to intensify 
measures for the prevention of outbreaks of communicable diseases. 

2.5 Special measures were taken in the North Sector to prevent the introduction into the 
Island of malaria, which was eradicated some 20 years ago. The 1974 events disrupted normal 
surveillance operations and antilarval measures. The health authorities in the North Sector 
became fully alive to the importance of effectively taking all necessary preventive measures. 
All the breeding places detected were promptly treated. The antimalarial, antilarval and 
surveillance measures were re-established and reinforced. WHO procured the required supplies 
of DDT and other insecticides. Equipment and vehicles also were provided. 

2.6 Due attention was given in the North and South Sectors to the essential sanitation 
measures related to water supply, refuse and waste disposal. 

2.7 Equipment and supplies were provided to enable hospitals and health centres provide the 
necessary clinical and surgical services to the needy populations in the North and South 
Sectors. 

2.8 A medical supply officer was assigned for one month to establish a records system, 
together with all the material available at the UNHCR offices both in the North and South 
Sectors. An administrative assistant was recruited by WHO for three months to maintain the 
medical supply records and assist the UNHCR Mission in the receipt and delivery of supplies to 
the North and South Sectors. 

2.9 UNICEF provided equipment and supplies to the value of US$ 30 000 for the maternal and 
child health centres in the North and South and for the health laboratories in the North. 

3. Assistance provided in 1976 

3. i UNHCR/WHO cooperation is continuing in the provision of health assistance to the refugees 
and displaced persons in accordance with the requests from the responsible health authorities. 
The bases for these actions were laid down by the WHO senior public health administrator who 
visited Cyprus in July/August 1975 and whose recommendations were accepted by all concerned. 

3.2 UNHCR has made an additional sum of US$ 140 000 available to WHO for this continued 
operation. 


